University of Baltimore – University Faculty Senate

Meeting Minutes: January 15, 2014
Attendance:

Senators: Dan Gerlowski (MSB / UFS President); Stephanie Gibson (CAS); Christine Spencer (CPA); George Julnes (CPA); John Callahan (CPA); Kenneth Lasson (Law);  Johnny Turtle, substitute for John Brenner (Adjunct); JC Weiss (MSB); Stanley Kemp (CAS); Catherine Johnson (Library/ UFS Vice President);  Jack Bates (CAS); Joseph Wood (Provost); Cassandra Havard (Law)
Meeting called to order by Dan Gerlowski at approximately 1202 pm. 
 

1. Approval of December Minutes 

a. December minutes approved unanimously
2. Approval of Agenda 

a. Agenda approved unanimously
3.      No President report due to University commitment
4.      Provost report
a.       DFW Report
· Small number of courses may have either too many A’s or too many DFWs

· Stated that faculty are solely responsible for establishing grading standards and policies for courses, but they need to be responsive to whether the students are achieving those standards

· Should be a time for reflection on certain questions as to why this would be
· Why do students achieve in some course and not in others, what are they doing in each type of these courses? Student engagement? Course sequences ? Smaller classes? Should we be doing more pre-reqs/sequencing of courses? These are all questions that need to be asked
· Deans have a copy of the report to be shared with faculty members whose courses fall into this realm

· Motion made to finish the provost report and come back to the DFW report for discussion; motion passes unanimously
· Further discussion at end of the Provost report including
· 
Classes that appear not to expect too much in the students if all of the 
students get A’s at the end

· 
Implementation might create additional problems

· 
20 percent rate limit for Dfw for courses is not being imposed 

· 
Some DFW heavy courses are quantitatively and writing intensive and 
they (students) cannot do the basic math and science

· Dan Gerlowski asked if the Provost could distribute DFW report to UFS and also reiterate his earlier statement reinforcing the idea that no Academic Administrator would exert pressure of Faculty to alter their grading standards or level of rigor.   The Provost did repeat his statement, and, once again, emphasized the need for more information on the issue and how to best design support resources to encourage student success.  The Provost also offered to be very clear with the deans, who he tasked with working with the faculty/programs regarding the lack of an administrative desire to exert influence on faculty grading practices.   

· Provost -There are a number of options above and beyond grading that could be exercised, DFW grades are a nationally recognized standard for students success

·  Need to provide the best support that we can to succeed 
b. Structure/Organization Provost Office – Handout provided (See attachment A),                 
-Discussed the duties of the various positions in the provost office 
c. Coache Survey – progress to date

· 70% compliance – better than the national average
· Results will be used to bring environment up to established standards
· Available until Jan 24th
d.      Reworking of statement of T and P documents.   Faculty group formation – needs to be a faculty led process.   Provost and President willing to support a faculty workgroup to accomplish a restatement of the standards by Fall 2014 with Summer support.  
e.       Mission statement review – formal action UFS in February, work to date circulated soon. 
· Driven by USM and MHEC

· Due to regents by mid-March

f.       Merit and COLA increases - timeline. 
· COLA salary increase - all eligible faculty received 3% cola on January 1st 
Next biweekly paycheck should show the full effect 
· April 1, 2014 – all eligible faculty and staff will receive an average of 2.5% merit increase; Range of 1 through 4 % is authorized through process but less or more than this amount requires approval by the dean or president
· Salary Study

· Report has gone to the president

· Working on a communication plan

· Deans will be communicating with faculty members individually who are affected

· HR hoping to come in Feb with consultants to discuss the results

· Deans’ Search

· MSB dean search moving forward; the description has been done-
Need a job description that is broad enough not to discourage too many people from applying
· CPA faculty meeting forth coming

· Search firm has been selected

g.       Catherine Anderson

                                                              i.      Mid-Semester Progress Reports – Assessment, lessons learned, continuous improvement.
· Some students would prefer to have letter grades 
· Continue to assess & expand

· Several faculty voiced strong opinions against changing the grading format of the mid-semester progress reports and the consensus was clearly that the current format be continued.  

                                                            ii.      Bookstore liaison? Contact? Assoc Provost and Rep from Bookstore
· New information will be sent through the deans 
· New web link in the portal to report problems issues concerning bookstore
5.      Brian Etheridge
a.       Invitation for greater faculty participation (UFS) in generating research questions about low student achievement in individual courses, and the role of those courses in respective programs. This would be collaborative with others on campus and involve generating a list of research questions by March UFS meeting.
b. Stated that the Provost office needs to provide the data needed to answer questions posed by this report and associated research questions

· Darien Ripple starting later this month as Experiential Learning Program Manager

· Team/Workgroup to be developed by Feb UFS meeting and chaired by Dan
6.      Update on Student Success Initiatives – Dean Bryan

a. Preamble to foundational reading and math changes.
· Discussion of handout

· 4 primary goals

· 5 principles of reorganization of curriculum

· Writing pilot programs Spring 2014 and fall 2014.  Full implementation Fall 2015

· New Math placement test  piloted during spring 2014


       b.  Recommends looking at the bigger questions rather than the report at face value
       c. On Foundational Studies Retreat as a result a lot of things were proposed

- Make sure that students get through developmental courses early on otherwise it does 
not help

- Replace deficit based instruction with intensive instructional plan

-Directed self placement should be the norm rather than placement

- Variable credits for students in composition courses

- Restructuring of math courses two into one

- Make sure the skills taught align with students’ needs in their major

- No Va community college has very modular program for developmental math

- Issue of course limits on adjuncts was raised, Dean Bryan stated something should be 
coming soon in terms of financial model; adjuncts are invited to participate and have 
their voices heard 
7.      Update – Presidential Search Committee


a. Firm has been selected for the presidential search and there has been a profile under 
development for qualities of a UB president
b.  There is a website within the university’s website dedicated to the presidential search. 

c.  The individual faculty senates can expect to be surveilled by their representatives of 
the search committee.  

b. Announcement is on the Chronicle of Higher Ed. Today, though this is not an ad
8. Constitutional update
            a.       Only stated that the main issue concerned whether or not the term clock for UFS                                                       president Gerlowski was reset by the adoption of the new UFS constitution

  

b.    Promised an action item for February meeting. 
9. Update on Employee Assistance Program



a. Much improved assistance program available to employees 

b. Go to inova.org/eap and enter name with password ubalt


c. work number provides automated Employer verification for agencies that need it for 
d. All employees will get information on this in the net couple of weeks
10. Update on “Procedures for Academic Policy Development, Revision, or Discontinuance” 

a. Formation of Joint faculty committee


b. Document has been reviewed and passed through academic policy committee

c. Summary of issues and recommendations with document include:


-Timeline



- Way to track proposals



- Times when approved changes can take affect



- Impact statements



-Faculty need opportunity to edit any changes made post submission

d. motion made to endorse general recommendations characterized by Stephanie Gibson– motion passed unanimously

e. motion made to add Stephanie Gibson to new joint faculty committee- motion passes unanimously
Meeting was adjourned at 154 pm. 
Attachment A: Provost office organization chart
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